Tualatin Hills Park & Recreation District

TRAILS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Advisory Committee Meeting

Date:  January 19, 2010

Time:  7:00 p.m.

Location:  Elsie Stuhr Center

5550 SW Hall Blvd. Beaverton, Oregon

In Attendance

Committee Members:  Chair Wendy Kroger, Barb Sonniksen, Dave Brown, Tom Hjort, Joe Barcott, Susan Hanson, Mary O'Donnell, Margaret Middleton (City of Beaverton), Mel Huie (Metro – arrived at 7:15pm), Joy Chang (Washington County), Kevin Sutherland (Beaverton School District)

Committee Applicant:  Kris Schamp

Absent: Kevin Apperson

Staff:  Steve Gulgren, Hal Bergsma, Bruce Barbarasch

Guest:  Jim Parsons (bikeportland)  

I.  Call to Order


Chair Wendy Kroger called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

II.  Introduction of Guests and Visitors


Everyone present introduced themselves.

III.  Approval of December Meeting Minutes


The language in the December minutes regarding the Fanno Creek Trail “688-foot line” issue (final paragraph of Section V) was discussed.  It was agreed the language was not exactly accurate and staff agreed to propose a modification, and will bring the revised minutes back at the February meeting for approval. 

IV.  Announcements


Kevin Sutherland is joining the committee in an ex-officio position representing the Beaverton School District.  Kris Schamp wishes to become a member of the committee, but the District has not yet received his application.  Staff noted that the THPRD Board will be making formal appointments to all advisory committees at its February 8 meeting, so that Kris needs to submit his application soon.  Jim Parsons reminded everyone of the January 27 bikeportland sponsored social to be held at Max's Fanno Creek Pub in Tigard and encouraged committee attendance.   

V.  Program


Status of Westside Regional Trail Master Plan.  Because Mel had not yet arrived, Hal began the discussion, noting there is $300,000 MTIP grant funds available for the preparation of the Westside Trail Master Plan.  Hal and Steve met with Mel earlier in the day about the proposed scope of work and told Mel that THPRD is prepared to contribute matching funds for preparation of the master plan if, there is a demonstrable benefit to the District; that the District does not necessarily see a benefit, and that the District wants to see actual progress made on the trail, and not just in a master plan.  Regarding the scope of work, the District wants the master plan to expressly distinguish between segments of the trail that are actually ready to be completed, and those that are not.  Hal reported that Mel indicated Metro would revise its scope of work.  


Hal asked the committee what level of public involvement it thinks there should be regarding preparation of the master plan, given that the alignment of the trail in the District is fairly well set, and that there is not a lot of flexibility as to where the trail can be constructed.  Even so, the committee agreed there should be educational outreach to the public; that the District should seek general public input on the master plan, and should be kept informed as to the progress on the project.  Margaret noted that the Fanno Creek Trail public process was a good one, and might be used as a model for the Westside Trail Master Plan process.  


Mel arrived and distributed the current draft of the master plan scope of work (dated January 19, 2010) and discussed each of the 31 items on the scope of work.  Item 15 provides for the creation of a “Project Advisory Committee.”  Wendy notified the Trails Committee that she had asked Joe to serve on this committee and that he had agreed to do so.  Mel reported that another draft of the scope of work would be prepared by about mid-February.


Mel distributed a map of the Westside Trail, with the individual trail segments clearly noted, and briefly discussed each of the fourteen trail segments (including a segment 10A that is not delineated).  The committee wants this project to satisfy the Safe Routes to School guidelines and asked Mel if those issues are being considered.  Mel's response was that Metro is working on compliance with the guidelines.  Mel was then asked how the project would be presented at various public meetings and he responded that the presentations would be the same regardless of exactly who they were being given to: whether governmental bodies, neighborhood organizations, or the public in general.  Kris asked if it would be possible to plan for the inclusion of soft surface trail segments for runners and cyclists.  It was noted that the Westside Trail is a multi-use trail for transportation and recreation and a separate soft surface component was not part of the proposed scope.


Gery's presentation relating to segments 1, 4, and 7 of the Westside Trail was postponed.


Portland BES Sewer Line Replacement Project.  Bruce distributed material relating to a sewer line repair near the Fanno Creek Trail that will require a trail closure near the Garden Home Recreation Center for ninety days this summer.  A detour will be available.


Bruce sought committee feedback regarding (1) installation of electronic trail counters at ten different locations, and (2) where soft surface trails might be constructed.  Regarding electronic counter locations, he presented nine criteria to consider.  The committee agreed to examine these criteria and make suggestions for counter placement.  One location might be where we conduct actual counts, so as to have a physical check on the accuracy of the electronic counters.  The counters will be discussed again at next month's meeting.                 


Regarding construction of soft-surface trails, Bruce presented eight criteria for selection of locations.  The District has $100,000 to spend on such trails and is seeking guidance for locations.  The committee agreed to make suggestions and noted the following:


1.  For transportation purposes, there should be a connection (sidewalk or other path) from the soft-surface trail to the rest of the trail network, and especially regional trails.


2.  Soft-surface trails might be placed parallel to existing trails such as the Fanno Creek Trail and Westside Trail, which could be used by runners and cyclists and would reduce congestion on the existing trail.


3.  Possible locations:  Mt. Williams; Beaverton Creek Trail corridor: near schools such as Springville School and Bonnie Slope School.


4.  Safe Routes to Schools should be considered in determining locations for projects.


Discussion of District Trail Maps.  Steve led a discussion about what our trail maps should look like.  Should they be all inclusive, or individual maps for individual trails?  He asked, “what is the District's vision for maps,” and how is that vision best implemented?  The maps should project a consistent image and look, district-wide.  The committee will consider the image question, and make recommendations by the end of the year.    


Hal reported that Bob Wayt agrees the cost of maps is properly borne by the District and need not come out of the committee's budget.     


Liaison Updates

Washington County (Joy):  The mid-block crossing draft proposal is still not scheduled to be presented to the County Commissioners.  She will notify the committee when it is to be presented.

City of Beaverton (Margaret):  The city is working on the Beaverton Transportation Plan Update.  A public hearing is scheduled for February 10, 2010.

Beaverton Bicycle Advisory Committee (Dave):  Nothing to report.


Staff Update on Trail Projects (Steve).  Progress is being made on the Allen Blvd. segment of the Fanno Creek Trail.  The District has signed an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the Beaverton School District relating to the bus barn issue.  Progress is being made on land acquisition issues.


At its last meeting the THPRD board approved the proposed wetland mitigation strategy, part of which is to focus on the long term.  The District currently has no property in its inventory that can be used for mitigation.  Such property needs to be acquired.    


Fanno Creek Trail Bench:  A challenge grant project.  Cost is $1,200.  Committee needs to decide if it wants a bench, and if so, at what location.


Rock Creek Trail/185th widening:  the District is talking with Washington County about this project.  Minutes of a previous TAC meeting have been provided to Washington County to aid the negotiation process. 

VI.  Next Meeting:  February 16, 2010.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joe Barcott

Recording Secretary  

